St. Paul’s Episcopal Church

Wilmington. NC

Vestry Meeting 

 February 14, 2022

Present:  The Rev. Caleb Lee (Rector), Bill Anlyan, Chip Carter, Layne Dupree, Ashley 
Eason, Steve Martin, Anne O’Dell, Sally Pope, Tom Sramek, Rhonda Stroud, Meaghan Thomas, Merry Ann Wright, Judy Wilson (Treasurer), and Denise Sheehan (Vestry Clerk).
Absent:  Matthew Langley 

Father Lee led the vestry in an opening prayer.  He then called the meeting to order at 6:04 pm.

He welcomed the new vestry members:  Bill Anlyan, Chip Carter, Ashley Eason, and Anne O’Dell.

Approval of the January 2022 Minutes

After a motion by Merry Ann Wright, and a second by Sally Pope, the minutes were approved.

Corrections to the new Vestry Contact List

There were several corrections or amendments to the new contact list.  These will be forwarded to April Cook, Parish Administrator.

Rector’s Report

Fr. Lee reported that the Annual Meeting went very well.  The outgoing vestry members were recognized and thanked for their service, and the election of new vestry members was efficient.  The Long-Range plan from the architect and Facilities Committee was received well by the congregation.  There were many questions during the meeting, afterwards at the reception, and questions are still coming in.  This is a good sign – it shows people are paying attention and invested in the changes.  The Facilities Committee will meet and get answers to all the questions received.

Strategic Plan Committee reports will not be presented tonight.  At the March Vestry Retreat, there will be a larger discussion of the Strategic Plans, as well as discernment about who is called to serve, and on which committee.  Fr. Lee has appointed Meaghan Thomas to serve as chair of Human Resources and Membership.

The Vestry Retreat will be held on Saturday, March 5 from 9 am – 4 pm at Topsail Beach.  This location will allow the vestry to “be away”, but close to Wilmington.

The retreat will take the place of the scheduled March vestry meeting.  The vestry approved this plan and the retreat was scheduled.

Fr. Lee reported on the current search for two positions – a part-time Children/Youth/Family coordinator and a Sexton.  The advertisement for the Children/Youth/Family coordinator has already begun, with ads spread along all platforms.  

For Sexton, St. Paul’s is looking for a dependable person to open and close the church on Sundays and Wednesdays, as well as to assist in the kitchen and with other hospitality needs.  A sexton would relieve the Vestry Person of the Day of the weekly duties of opening and closing the church.

Fr. Lee is still in discernment regarding clergy help.  He is looking for a pastoral associate who would assist with teaching, and with the organization of pastoral ministries.  In addition, this person would have occasional duties of celebrating and preaching. 

Lent

There will be something scheduled almost every day of Holy Week this year.  

· Palm Sunday – Blessing of the Palms and Procession around St. Paul’s

· Monday – Stations of the Cross

· Tuesday – Stations of the Cross

· Wednesday – Holy Eucharist

· Thursday – Maundy Thursday service

· Friday – Good Friday noon-day service and 7:30 pm concert

· Sunday – Easter – 2 services

Old Business

Model Policies

This issue was tabled until the March Vestry Retreat.  Fr. Lee summarized the history and policies, and reiterated that adopting these policies would be a difficult process that would affect many who work and volunteer in the church.  

New Business

Election of Rector’s Warden 

Fr. Lee announced his choice for (Senior) Rector’s Warden - Bill Anlyan.  Bill introduced himself to the vestry and spoke to the ongoing transformation of St. Paul’s and his excitement in joining this talented vestry.

Fr. Lee spent some time discussing the terminology of Rector’s Warden and People’s Warden.  There are no “junior” members of the church or the vestry.  He would like to move St Paul’s forward towards language that does not limit positions by tradition or vocabulary.  He asked the vestry for nominations for the position of (Junior) People’s Warden.  Merry Ann Wright put forward a motion to approve the new terminology, and Ann O’Dell seconded.  The vestry approved the motion designating a Rector’s Warden and a People’s Warden.

Election of People’s Warden

There were two nominations put forward.  Sally Pope nominated Chip Carter and Steve Martin nominated Meaghan Thomas.

Both candidates addressed their desire to serve, and their respective strengths and skill sets.  After these presentations, both nominations were seconded (Chip Carter – Ashley Eason; Meaghan Thomas – Anne O’Dell). 

The vestry then voted by secret ballot.  The new People’s Warden is Chip Carter.

Appointment of Treasurer

Chip Carter made a motion to appoint Judy Wilson as Treasurer. The motion was seconded by Sally Pope.  By vote of acclamation, the appointment was approved.

Judy pointed out that the Finance Committee works best when the People’s Warden is involved and responsible for managing the Facilities budget.

The Parochial Report

Fr. Lee presented the Parochial Report and complimented Karen Day, Judy Wilson and Teresa Singer for their hard work in compiling the report.  Sally Pope made a motion to approve the report; the motion was seconded by Merry Ann Wright.  During the discussion of the report, Father Lee explained how the online views were recorded.  Anne O’Dell noticed a wedding that had not been included.  Ashley Eason said that the narratives at the end of the report were especially helpful in giving an accurate picture of St. Paul’s.

The vestry then approved the Parochial Report.

Letter from Teresa Singer

Sally Pope read a letter from Teresa Singer to the vestry, expressing gratitude and thanks for the gift presented at the Annual Meeting.

Treasurer’s Report – Judy Wilson  (see attached report)

Judy Wilson presented a brief summary of the Operating Budget.  She directed the vestry to column 2, rows 3 and 4.  

Row 3 shows the total income - $95,330.07

Row 4 shows total expenses - $45,089.33

This leaves a net of $50,240.74.

(Five people have paid their total pledges for 2022)

The Endowment account at Wells Fargo shows a balance of  $1,042,749.13.  This includes the monies from FEMA that will be spent this year on infrastructure.

The Reserve Account has a balance of $94,156.45

Ashley Eason asked about St. Paul’s grant process.  Judy reported that St. Paul’s has an experienced grant team that includes Merry Ann Wright, Jan Vick, Julie Martin and Judy Wilson.  The church has already received $15,000 from the Diocesan Foundation.

Adjournment and Closing Prayer

The vestry voted to adjourn after a motion made by Anne O’Dell, and seconded by Sally Pope.  

Fr. Lee then asked each vestry member to close the meeting in prayer, offering one word  to describe their hope for the coming year.  

Respectfully submitted,

Denise Sheehan

Vestry Clerk

